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Certain
exemptions
from taxation
granted to
certain veter-
ans and their
wives and
widows.

Chap. 1S9 An Act granting certain exemptions from taxation
TO CERTAIN VETERANS AND THEIR WIVES AND WIDOWS.

Be it enacted, etc., as follows:

Clause twenty-third of section five of chapter fiftj^-nine

of the General Laws is hereby amended by inserting after

the word "rebellion" in the second line the words:—, in

the Spanish war, in the Philippine insurrection or in the

Chinese relief expedition, — by inserting after the word
"discharged" in the third line the words:— or honorably
released, — and by inserting after the word "rebellion"

in the twentj^-third hne the words: — , in the Spanish war,

in the Philippine insurrection or in the Chinese relief ex-

pedition, — so as to read as follows:—
Twenty-third, Soldiers and sailors who served in the

military or naval service of the United States in the war
of the rebellion, in the Spanish war, in the Philippine in-

surrection or in the Chinese relief expedition, and were
honorably discharged or honorably released therefrom shall

be assessed for, but shall be exempt at their request from
the payment of, a poll tax, and, if they are not entitled to

exemption under the preceding clause, their property, and
the property of their wives or widows, shall be exempt
from taxation to the amount of one thousand dollars in the

case of each person; provided, that the combined exemp-
tion of such a soldier or sailor and his wife shall not exceed
one thousand dollars, and provided, further, that the com-
bined estate, real and personal, of the person so exempted
and of the husband or wife of such person does not exceed
in value the sum of five thousand dollars, exclusive of the

value of the mortgage interest held by persons other than
the person to be exempted in such mortgaged real estate as

may be included in said combined estate; but if, said com-
bined estate being less than five thousand dollars, the sum
total thereof and of such mortgage interest exceeds one
thousand dollars, the amount so exempted shall be one
thousand dollars. If the property of a person entitled to

such exemption is taxable in more than one town, or partly

without the commonwealth, only such proportion of the one
thousand dollars exemption shall be made in any town as

the value of the property taxable in such town bears to the

whole of the taxable propert}'' of such person. The widows
of soldiers and sailors who served as aforesaid and who lost

their lives in the war of the rebellion, in the Spanish war, in

the Philippine insurrection or in the Chinese relief expedi-

tion, shall be entitled to exemption as specified in the pre-

ceding clause. No exemption shall be made under this

clause of the property of a person not a legal resident of the

commonwealth. Approved April 7, 1930.

Provisos.


